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Breen Avenue  

Shared User Path 
Project Update - November 2023 

The Breen Avenue Shared User Path project is progressing toward construction. A  
contractor was awarded back in August and it was hoped that we would begin  
construction in  
September, however 
there have been many 
delays due to permits 
and approvals that 
were not expected.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This update is to provide notification of preliminary works beginning on the south side of 
Breen Avenue, as well as on Bolitho Road. These works will include the construction of 
footpath, pedestrian ramps to connect to the future SUP in the rail reserve and a  
pedestrian refuge island. The aforementioned works will begin from Monday, 13 
November 2023. 

Key aspects of the project that have been completed since the previous update include: 

• Award of contractor. 

• Complete Council Planning Permit Process. 

• Prepare documents and work processes to adhere to governing 
authority requirements.  

Over the next couple of months, Council will focus on completing the 
following:  

• Receive all necessary permits and approvals. 

Keep up to date at www.campaspe.vic.gov.au or scan: 


